NOMATA Board Meeting Minutes

January 20, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 12:40. Members present were: Bob Browning, Pedro Docampo, Patti Todd, Lana Whitlow, Carla Catalano, Chris Dazet, Cleburne Simon, and Diane Simpson via audio call.

Minutes from November's meeting were approved without corrections.

VP REPORT: Bob reported that he and Phyllis participated in a Southern Committee call and that Tennis Tracker Program is underway but not yet scheduled to launch. It may be available for JTT Spring League.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Pedro reported that 125 checks were written for player refunds totaling \$1800. NOMATA reports a \$9000 loss for the year given decreased league participation and pro support.

JUNIOR TENNIS: Pedro reported that JTT Spring League is scheduled to begin in March.

LEAGUE: Carla reported that no Captain meetings were held. Night leagues scheduled to begin today. Numbers are lower than 2020 participation thus far.

TOURNAMENTS: Cleburne reported that NOMATA will not host the previously awarded State Tournament given cost. LTA has approved an additional \$3 per player CTA compensation (for all CTAs) but tournaments remain too costly for New Orleans given court fees.

WEBSITE/FACEBOOK: Carla reports approximately 1400 followers.

MARKETING: Patti reported that Captain Cards are being laid out by Elizabeth Legros.

VOLUNTEERS: no report

PRO: Chris will order 45 cases of NOMATA logo balls for MS and HS distribution at cost of \$92 per case.

NEW BUSINESS: New officers were elected unanimously to serve a two year term:

President- Lana Whitlow, VP- Chris Dazet, Treasurer- Pedro Docampo, Secretary- Patti Todd. Diane received a round of applause for her service to NOMATA and thanked Bob for his assistance.

Pedro proposed the consideration of hosting a tournament and discussion was held. Chris will speak with tournament directors and report back a proposal for a Louisiana Spring 2022 Tournament.

LTA President Jay Boyd requested that each CTA recommend an individual to sit on LTA committees and the following have been recommended:

CTA- Lana Whitlow; Marketing- Patti Todd; Diversity & Inclusion- Carla Catalano; Awards- (Lana already sits on this committee)

Lana notified Diana Beauregard and Jay of recommendations.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:58.

Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday, February 23rd at 12:30.